
	

	

OAK	GROVE	BOARD	OF	EDUCATION	MEETING								4-19-22	
This	is	a	summary	of	events	that	occurred	at	the	April	meeting,	not	the	official	minutes.)	

						
New	Business/Information	

• The	Board	discussed	open	video	streaming	of	the	Board	meetings	
• The	Board	received	several	emails	and	one	FOIA	
• Several	community	members	and	two	teachers	spoke	to	the	Board	about	various	concerns	during	

public	comment	
• The	Teaching	and	Learning	Dept.	presentation	is	attached	to	BoardBook.		
• Architect,	Peter	Graves,	discussed	bids	for	the	summer	2022	parking	lot	project	
• Business	Manager,	Scott	Blumberg,	presented	a	traffic	study	to	the	Board,	that	included	single	and	

double	car	lines	to	alleviate	traffic	on	O’Plaine	Rd.		
• iPads	and	laptops	will	be	replaced	for	grades	1	and	5	–	not	all	laptops/iPods	are	upgraded;	most	

are	on	a	3-4	year	capital	replacement	cycle	
• The	amended	tentative	budget	will	be	up	for	approval	at	the	June	meeting,	with	the	final	budget	up	

for	review	at	the	August	meeting	after	review	of	new	hires	and	numbers	for	the	2022-23	school	
year	

• Superintendent,	Allison	Sherman,	informed	the	Board	there	have	been	11	CoViD-19	cases	within	
the	district	since	February	14;	all	were	tied	to	close	contacts	

• Allison	Sherman	introduced	Steve	Cummins,	who	will	become	the	future	Director	of	Business	
Services	upon	Scott	Blumberg’s	departure	

	
	
Approvals	

• The	Board	approved	the	Consent	Agenda		
• The	Board	approved	the	Personnel	Action	
• The	Board	approved	the	Fortinet	Firewall	purchase	
• The	Board	approved	the	Intergovernmental	Agreement	with	LaGrange	School	District	105	
• The	Board	approved	the	FY23	Apple	purchase	
• The	Board	approved	new	suggested	PRESS	policy	4:165	
• The	Board	approved	the	summer	2022	construction	bid	

	
	
	

Next	Board	Meeting	is	May	17,	2022	


